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29 November 2017

Sinn Fein MP
By email:

Dear  
Since 2010, public sector workers in Northern Ireland have seen the value of their pay fall year after year.  While the cost of living has soared, public sector wages have barely risen.  That means the people we rely on to educate our children and care for our loved ones in hospitals and in the community are being pushed closer and closer to breaking point.

Across the UK,  a public sector worker, paid the median public sector wage in 2010 and subject to the two year pay freeze followed by the 1% pay cap ever since, has seen the value of their wage drop by £3,875.  That’s more than the cost of feeding the average family for a year 1.  The Treasury’s own inflation forecasts suggest that if the cap remains in place until the end of the next parliament, a public sector worker on median wage in 2016 will see their pay drop by at least another £2,202 2.

UNISON want to see an end to the public sector pay cap, with fully funded, above-inflation (real terms) pay rises for all those working in our public services.  Longer term, UNISON believes that the government must deliver (and fund) pay rises for all public servants that are above inflation, with the  aim of restoring public sector pay to pre-financial crisis levels in real terms.  UNISON rejects any plans that seeks to cherry pick pay rises for just some public-sector workers.

In some sectors, UNISON has made specific pay claims already.  For example, in health and social care, UNISON believes that workers deserve a pay rise in line with inflation and an additional £800 payment per individual to restore some of the pay lost over the past seven years.  Health workers in Northern Ireland are also suffering from a 3% pay deficit on Agenda for Change pay bands and have still not got the 1% pay uplift due since April 2017.  In local government, UNISON and the other unions have submitted the pay claim for 2018/2019.  We are demanding a 5% pay increase, and for the ‘real’ living wage to become the lowest pay point on NJC pay scales.

Public sector pay increases would generate tax revenues, reduce social security expenditure, inject extra value into the economy, and create jobs.  Aside from economic arguements, it is time we started to value our public sector workers.  They work to keep us healthy, educated and cared for in the face of prolonged real terms pay cuts that have strained their working lives and their family lives.

We understand that as a Sinn Fein MP, your party has a long standing policy of absentionism in relation to Westminister.  Notwithstanding that policy, we are asking that you publically support the UNISON campaign to raise public sector pay for your constitutents on 4th December and put pressure on the government to reverse this damaging and unfair pay policy through other methods at your disposal as an MP.

Yours sincerely

1Calculated through public sector wage based on ONS Annual Survey of Hours and Earnings and RPI inflation based on ONS Consumer Price inflation report.  Food costs based on ONS Family Spending.  2 Based on RPI forecasts from HM Treasury, Forecasts for the UK Economy, June 2017


